Here’s a quick peek at growth in GH-CP and some thoughts about potential impacts. 

The numbers in this article come from the Snapshot of the Community reports provided by Debbie Dunn. As she always reminds us, each is a “Snapshot” of data available at the time, relying on “County records, Property Owner Information Forms, and other sources.” So, the numbers for 2023, for example, are from data Debbie had on December 2nd. They don’t report sales in December 2023, and may include data for closings that happened at the end of 2022. Our intent here is to use the data we have on hand to share a picture of how our “Snapshot” has changed over the past few years
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 Where owners live is changing too:
Other Changes and some thoughts on impacts:

· There are 41 fewer taxable lots since 2018, mostly from owners consolidating adjacent lots. Because the Sanitary District is financed by the RUF assessed by the County on every taxable lot, that impacts our budget. 

· We have more owners using our facilities. The number of owners requesting access cards is up 16%, consistent with the 17% growth in homes since 2018. Guest visits to the pool in 2023 were up 6% over last year. 

· While we do not have census-quality data on families, just from observation and responses to our last survey, we seem to have more children in the community. The County reports they pick over 100 school children in GH-CP every day, 

· We anticipate changes in member demands for amenities and services as these trends continue. One example is getting roads into the state system. In the past, slow growth meant that it often took decades for a road to have 3 homes on it and become eligible for the state system. Now, it happens in months, or even weeks. 

· The growth of owners living in Virginia may signal more full-time residents and with it increased voter influence in the future.

· The decline of absentee owners from “Other” states, presumably reflecting the sale of unimproved lots to developers, may be followed by the arrival of new and more engaged owners attracted to our community, our amenities, and the solid financial footing made possible by the establishment of the Sanitary District in 2017. 

· We estimate there are more than 150 unimproved lots in GH-CP owned by developers, builders, or investors. Although the pace of development may slow, we expect the community will continue to grow.  After all, it is A Great Place to Live! 

Since July 2018, 82 new homes have been built in GH-CP – 42 in 2023, and all but 14 in the last 2 years. 





























The total number of property owners began to decrease in 2020 as investors bought up lots but has started to rebound as new homes are built and purchased by new owners.











Dec 2023        Change since Dec 2018


VA	782	+47	 +6%


MD	112	-33	-23%


                    DC           10	         0	          -


                    Other     86        - 41         -32%


-











